
 

  
   

 

 

 

 

 
 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman        Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol      1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515      Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for City of Menominee Circle Lane 3 Subdivision Infrastructure Improvements in 

Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Menominee, located at 2511 10th 

Street, Menominee, MI 49858.  The funding would be used for the construction of essential infrastructure – 

including roads, water mains, sewer lines, and stormwater systems – within Circle Lane 3, a city-owned 

subdivision. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will help address the growing 

attainable housing needs and workforce attraction and retention issues plaguing the region. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes authorized in 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Jack Bergman 

Member of Congress 


